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MAY IT PLEASE THE PANEL  

Introduction 

1 The purpose of this memorandum of counsel for Auckland 

Council (Council) is to provide a further update to the 

Independent Hearings Panel (Panel) following the Council's 

memorandum dated 14 May 2024. 

2 In the Council's memorandum dated 14 May 2024, we advised 

that, within a week, the Council intended to file with the Panel a 

further memorandum addressing the matters/expectations raised 

in the letter from the Minister of Housing, Infrastructure, Sport & 

Recreation, and RMA Reform (Minister) to the Council dated 8 

May 2024. 

3 In the Minister's letter, the Minister indicated his expectation that 

the Council should produce a list of metropolitan centre and 

walkable catchment locations outside of the Auckland Light Rail 

Corridor where there is little or no risk of flooding which could be 

progressed for hearings. The Minister requested that the Council 

share this list with the Panel and agree with the Panel a viable 

date to produce recommendations to progress policy 3(b), 3(c) 

and 4 of the National Policy Statement on Urban Development 

2020. 

4 In response, we are instructed that there are no metropolitan 

centre zone or walkable catchment locations where there is no 

risk of flooding. 

5 We are further advised that the Council is actively undertaking 

technical work to understand and quantify the level of risk 

associated with flooding in metropolitan centre zone and walkable 

catchment locations, including technical work into depth and 

velocity.   
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6 We are instructed that the Council is therefore currently not in a 

position to produce a list of metropolitan centre zones or walkable 

catchment locations with "little risk" of flooding that could 

potentially be progressed, as the Minister has requested.  The 

Council will provide this information as soon as it is available. 

Date:  21 May 2024 
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